UPPER CHATTAHOOCHEE RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

MAY 10, 2012
CLARKESVILLE, GEORGIA


The Supervisors of the Upper Chattahoochee River Soil and Water Conservation met on Thursday, May 10, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. at Hawg Wild BBQ and Fish House in Clarkesville, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  George Lyons, Charlie Tatum, Leonard Ridings, E. H. Reid, Gilbert Barrett, Tracy L. Grizzle, Kenneth Beasley, and Edsel Nix.  Supervisors absent were:  Morris Frady and David Sills.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Rev. Joe Vernon, Buddy Belflower, Russell Biggers and Mary Sue Ridings.
Chairman Ridings presided and District Chaplain Vernon gave the invocation.
The minutes of the April meeting were approved on a motion by Barrett and seconded by Lyons.  The motion passed.
Ridings gave the treasury report.  A motion was made by Beasley and seconded by Tatum to approve the report as mailed.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that the Annual Plan of Work committee met before the district meeting and updated the plan.  Amos also reported the blockage in the outlet control structure on Setting Down #15 has been removed and the structure is again functioning properly.  He then stated that the district has been issued a subpoena through Chairman Ridings to produce information on Watershed Structure Setting Down #16 and he is gathering the requested information to comply with the subpoena.

Erosion and sediment control plans were reported as follows:  
Forsyth County – seventy-six (76) plans were submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Ridings and seconded by Reid.
Lumpkin County – one (1) plan submitted for ratification.  The plan was approved on a motion by Grizzle and seconded by Beasley.  The motions passed.
District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  He reported that they are working with producers that received cost-share contracts to help them stay on schedule.
Nix reported on RC&D activities.  He reported that Katherine Granberg is a new Board Member.
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In other district business:  Ridings reported that Lanier Tech has been confirmed for the affiliate member meeting.  The supervisors discussed a caterer and agreed to review a list and make a recommendation at the next district meeting.  Lyons requested the supervisors provide him with a student ID number for the students that win the District’s scholarship.  Nix reported that he has two additional NRCW applications and after discussion a motion was made by Nix and seconded by Barrett to pay the registration for the students.  The motion passed.
The next meeting will be Thursday, June 14, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in Lumpkin County.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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